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1. On the 30th of October 2018, Mr. Shuichiro Kawaguchi, Charge d’Affaires ad 

interim of the Embassy of Japan, and Hon. Mr. Lesego Makgothi, Minister of 
Foreign Affairs and International Relations of the Kingdom of Lesotho, 
concluded the Exchange of Notes for the Project for the Improvement of 
Secondary Schools, and the Government of Japan committed to make a 
grant aid of up to one billion eight hundred and sixty-four million Japanese 
Yen (¥1,864,000,000) available for the purpose of contributing to the 
implementation of the Project. 
 
 

2. Through this Project, Japan will construct facilities for four high schools, 
which are Abia and Catherines’s High Schools in Maseru district, Motsekuoa 
High School in Mafeteng district, and Mt. Royal High School in Leribe district, 
and will provide the necessary equipment, including inclusive educational 
equipment for their disabled students. 


